Great Chesterford C. of E. Primary Academy

Class 2 Newsletter – Spring Term 2024
Dear Parents and Children,

We would like to start by wishing you all a Happy New Year. We hope you all had a relaxing and restful break and a lovely Christmas. Thank you so much for all your lovely gifts and cards – they were very much appreciated.
This term our topic is ‘Healthy Living.’ We will focus on healthy lifestyles, balanced diets and healthcare from the past and to the present day. In Geography, the children will be exploring their local area and then comparing it to a location in America. For Art, the children will have the opportunity to create different portraits and develop their drawing skills. In PE, we will be doing gymnastics and team building. For more details of the proposed activities this term, please see the topic web which will be posted on the class page of the website. 
Thursday’s PE session will be led by Mr Duers and Friday’s Music lesson will continue to be led by Mrs Middleton. 
PE

The children will have PE lessons on a Thursday and Friday. Please ensure they come to school wearing their PE kit on these days. In line with school policy, long hair should be tied back and no hooded sweatshirts and jewellery should be worn.

Homework
The children will continue to get weekly homework set on a Monday and due in the following Monday. This will normally be maths based but this might change if there is a theme week. The homework set is designed to consolidate areas of learning we have covered in class and should take 15-20 minutes. If your child needs additional support with an activity or was unable to complete it in the time allocated, please note this down alongside the work in their book as it is really useful for us to know what they have felt confident with and what they have found challenging. Please could all homework be completed in pencil.
Reading

This term, some children will continue to bring home a Little Wandle reading book every Thursday.  This book will be familiar to them as they will already have read it several times in school during the week to develop their reading skills and build fluency. Children who have exited the scheme will bring home a book they are reading in their group. They may be asked to read a chapter independently or share their favourite section. This will depend on the length of the text. We hope you continue to enjoy celebrating your child’s progress with reading.  In addition to this, the children will also bring home a sharing book every Monday. This is a book of their own choice and is one that they may enjoy reading on their own or sharing with you. Fostering a love of reading and an exposure to a variety of high quality texts is so important and something we place a lot of emphasis on.
Please comment in your children’s Orange Book about the texts your children are enjoying and sign it each week as we monitor this in school.
For additional ideas on how to support your child, please see the How to support your child in Year 2 document on the class page of the school website or speak to a member of the Year 2 staffing team.

Water bottles

The children are encouraged to drink regularly in class. We ask that the children bring in water, rather than squash, in a named bottle on a daily basis.

Class Worship

Year 2 will lead worship on Friday 1st March and you are invited to join us in the hall at 9.15am to watch them lead worship and share their ideas. More details about this will be sent out nearer the time.
MIND in West Essex
We are lucky enough to work with Abigail O'Donnell our Educational Mental Health Practitioner from MIND again this term. This will involve her working with groups of children across the school and supporting parents if their child is displaying anxiety or challenging behaviour at home. If you feel this applies to you, please approach one of us to find out more about this offer of support.
2Johns

On Tuesday 13th February, the 2Johns will be working with the children to support their learning of e-safety. There will also be a virtual evening workshop for parents on this important topic so please save the date. More details will follow.

Finally, please do not hesitate to contact us if you require any further information. We are looking forward to the term ahead and are confident that the children can build on the positive learning journey they have already started in Year 2. 
Reminder

Please could parents and carers drop off at the gate now and pass on any urgent messages to the teacher on duty to help develop children’s independence. 
Summary of Key Dates

· Class Worship- Friday 1st March

· Parent Consultations- Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th February

· The 2 Johns- Tuesday 13th February

· Parent Drop ins- Tuesday 12th, Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th March
Yours sincerely,

Mrs Lincoln and Mrs Gent
